DR. SUE JOHNSON SUPERINTENDENT

April 10, 2020

## Savanna School District

1330 SOUTH KNOTT AVENUE ANAHEIM, CALIFORNIA 92804-4798 PHONE: (714) 236-3800

Dear Savanna Families,

Thank you for your ongoing patience and support as we work to effectively address health and safety concerns associated with the novel coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic.

As you know, we sent a letter to you on March 21 indicating that student dismissal in the Savanna School District will continue until such time that it is deemed safe for our students to return to school. We are continuing to monitor the situation and make an informed decision based on the spread and/or containment of the Coronavirus. The district is working closely with state and local authorities, as well as our county partners, throughout this emergency. While I understand that many districts around us have extended the dismissal of schools through the remainder of the 2019-20 school year, we would like nothing more than to have our students return to classrooms this school year, however brief that may be and are therefore continuing to monitor the situation and will continue with our school dismissal through April 30; we will provide you with updates if this changes. Just to be clear, it's our hope that students will be able to come back before the end of the school year. Nevertheless, we will not do so until it is safe for our students, staff, and parents to assemble in groups and return to school campuses.

I continue to be extremely pleased by the amazing work of our students and teachers throughout the past several weeks as they've jumped into Distance Learning. Thanks to our phenomenal Savanna teachers, students, and parents who have truly embraced the Governor's Emergency Declaration that we must continue delivering high-quality educational opportunities through other options, distance learning and independent study. The resiliency students and staff have shown throughout this crisis is truly laudable! I know this has been an extremely trying time for our families as they've worked to navigate distance learning while balancing home and possibly work commitments. None of us could have ever predicted the situation we're in now and I applaud everyone for doing all they can to ensure our students and families have the support they need.

Last week parents were provided an opportunity to pick up English Language Arts and Math materials for their children, based on what each teacher is asking students to complete over the weeks to come. We hope these will be helpful to you.

As always, we will continue to provide our school community with timely district updates as new information becomes available. In the meantime, we urge families to abide by the Governor's Executive Order and to do their part in observing social distancing and following other important guidelines provided by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and the Orange County Health Care Agency including wearing face coverings when leaving your home.

Thank you for your continued cooperation as we work together to help reduce the spread of COVID-19 and support the health and safety of everyone in our local community.

Sincerely,

Dr. Johnson Superintendent

Johnsen

DR. SUE JOHNSON SUPERINTENDENT

10 de abril de 2020

## Savanna School District

1330 SOUTH KNOTT AVENUE ANAHEIM, CALIFORNIA 92804-4798 PHONE: (714) 236-3800

Estimadas Familias de Savanna,

Gracias por su paciencia y apoyo continuo mientras trabajamos para dirigir eficazmente las preocupaciones de salud y seguridad asociadas con la pandemia de coronavirus (COVID-19).

Como usted saben, le enviamos una carta el 21 de marzo indicando que los estudiantes en el Distrito Escolar Savanna continuaran fuera de clases hasta el momento en que se considere seguro que nuestros estudiantes regresen a la escuela. Continuamos monitoreando la situación y tomando una decisión informada basada en la propagación y/o contención del Coronavirus. El distrito está trabajando muy de cerca con las autoridades estatales y locales, así como con nuestros miembros del condado, durante esta emergencia. Aunque entiendo que muchos distritos que nos rodean han extendido la salida escolar por el resto del año escolar 2019-20, no nos gustaría nada más que ver a nuestros estudiantes regresar a los salones este año escolar, por breves que sea, y por lo tanto continuaremos monitoreando la situación y continuaremos el cierre escolar hasta el 30 de abril; le proporcionaremos avisos si esto cambia. Para ser claros, esperamos que los estudiantes puedan regresar antes del final del año escolar. Sin embargo, no lo haremos hasta que sea seguro para nuestros estudiantes, personal y padres reunirse en grupos y regresar a los planteles escolares.

Sigo muy contenta con el increíble trabajo de nuestros estudiantes y maestros durante las últimas semanas, ya que se han incorporado a la Educación a Distancia. Gracias a nuestros fenomenales maestros, estudiantes y padres de Savanna que realmente han llevado a cabo la Declaración de Emergencia del Gobernador de que debemos continuar brindando oportunidades educativas de alta calidad a través de otras opciones, educación a distancia y estudio independiente. ¡La capacidad de adaptación que los estudiantes y el personal han demostrado durante esta crisis es verdaderamente admirable! Sé que este ha sido un momento extremadamente difícil para nuestras familias, ya que han trabajado para navegar la educación a distancia al mismo tiempo que cumple con los compromisos del hogar y posiblemente laborales. Ninguno de nosotros podría haber pronosticado la situación en la que nos encontramos ahora y aplaudo a todos por hacer todo lo posible para asegurarse que nuestros estudiantes y sus familias tengan el apoyo que necesitan.

La semana pasada, los padres tuvieron la oportunidad de recoger materiales de Literatura/Inglés y Matemáticas para sus hijos, basado a lo que cada maestro/a les a pedido a los estudiantes que completen en las próximas semanas. Esperamos que estos sean útiles para usted.

Como siempre, continuaremos brindando a nuestra comunidad escolar avisos del distrito a medida que haya nueva información disponible. Mientras tanto, les pedimos a las familias a cumplir con la Orden Ejecutiva del Gobernador y hacer su parte en observar el distanciamiento social y seguir otras recomendaciones importantes proporcionadas por los Centros para el Control y la Prevención de Enfermedades y la Agencia de Cuidado de Salud del Condado de Orange, incluso el uso de coberturas faciales al salir su hogar.

Gracias por su continua cooperación mientras trabajamos juntos para ayudar a reducir la propagación de COVID-19 y apoyar la salud y la seguridad de todos en nuestra comunidad local.

Atentamente.

Dr. Johnson/ Superintendente